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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION K-12.
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kathe Decker at 9:00 a.m. on February 7, 2003 in Room
313-S of the Capitol.

All members were present.

Committee staff present: Carolyn Rampey, Legislative Research Department
Jill Wolters, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Ann Deitcher, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Pat Baker, KASB
David Schauner, KNEA

HB 2060 - concerning school districts; relating to teachers and to non-renewal or termination of
contract.

Pat Baker appeared before the committee in support of HB 2060. (Attachment 1).

A question and answer session followed Ms. Baker’s testimony.

Appearing as an opponent to HB 2060 was David Schauner. (Attachment 2).

The Chair declared a recess at 10:25 for the committee to attend an 10:30 session of the House of
Representatives.

The committee reconvened at 11:05.

David Schauner returned to the podium to complete his testimony in opposition to HB 2060.

The Chair declared the hearing closed on HB 2060.

HB 2006 - concerning the state in-service education opportunities act.

Representative Reardon recommended that HB 2006 be moved favorably to the consent calendar. The
motion was seconded by Representative Horst and passed on a voice vote.

HB 2059 - relating to teachers’ contracts.

A motion was made by Representative Mason that HB 2059 be tabled. Representative Lightner seconded
the motion which was passed on a voice vote.
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CONTINUATION SHEET

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION K-12 at on February 7, 2003 in Room
313-S of the Capitol.

A motion was made by Representative Miller and seconded by Representative Mason that HB 2060 be
passed favorably from the committee.

After a discussion by committee members, the Chair asked for all those in favor of putting the question of
passing HB 2060 to a vote to say aye. Following the response, the Chair being in doubt, asked for a show
of hands. The motion failed.

The motion to pass HB 2060 favorably out of committee failed on a show of hands.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 10,. 2003.
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